

Notice of Public Hearing
Sec. 111.007 Texas Local Government Code

Young County Commissioners Court will hold a PUBLIC HEARING on the proposed FY2025/26 budget. The public hearing will be held in the Young County Courthouse, 516 Fourth Street, in the Young County Court Room #106, at 9:30 a.m. Monday, August 25, 2025. Any person may attend and may participate in the hearing. At the conclusion of the hearing the Court may take action on the Proposed Budget which may include adoption, changing or postponing action for not more than seven (7) days. The Budget Officers Proposed Budget shall be filed with the Office of Young County Clerk, Room 104, in the Young County Courthouse for public inspection not later than 4:00 p.m., Friday, August 15, 2025. 

THIS BUDGET WILL RAISE MORE REVENUE FROM PROPERTY TAXES THAN LAST YEAR’S BUDGET BY AN AMOUNT OF $399,013, WHICH IS A 4.6% INCREASE FROM LAST YEAR’S BUDGET.  THE PROPERTY TAX REVENUE TO BE RAISED FROM NEW PROPERTY ADDED TO THE TAX ROLL THIS YEAR IS $195,038.
